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The Planning and Zoning Commission accepted all of the staff recommendations, but added 

a requirement for a Type Ill Conditional Use Permit as an additional means to examine social 

equity licenses issued by the State of Arizona and to maintain public input. The Commission 

passed this recommendation by a vote of 4 to 3, and suggested their recommendation and 

the staff recommendation be presented to the Board of Supervisors. 

Staff continues to recommend marijuana land uses be allowed in CB-1, CB-2, Cl-1 and Cl-2 

commercial and industrial zones without a conditional use permit. From a zoning standpoint, 

these uses are comparable to other outright permitted uses in these zones. The addition of 

a Type Ill permit unnecessarily treats marijuana land uses in these zones differently by 

requiring two public hearings (one by the Planning and Zoning Commission and one by the 

Board of Supervisors), an additional $2,280 application fee and adding a minimum of 4 

months to the permitting timeframe. Additionally, the zoning code is not the proper means 

for reviewing aspects of the licenses holder that fall under the authority of the State of 

Arizona. 

This item is scheduled for Board of Supervisors consideration on August 2, 2022. 
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